
 

 

From the Mayor’s Office  
 
Two Thousand, Two Hundred and Nineteen (2219) Confirmed Cases of COVID-19 in Plainfield. Additional Three Thousand, Three-

Hundred and Forty-One (3341) In Quarantine. 
 
June 18, 2020 
  
Dear Friends and Neighbors, 
  
As of Thursday, June 18, 2020, the number of positive COVID-19 cases in Plainfield now stands at Two Thousand, Two Hundred and 
nineteen (2219) within the ages of twenty-four (24) days old to ninety-six (96) years old. There are an additional Three Thousand, 
Three Hundred and Forty-One (3341) individuals quarantined as a result of exposure to the virus. Of the positive cases, one 
thousand, four hundred and forty-four (1444) have recovered. Since Tuesday, June 16th, there have been two additional deaths 
reported due to the virus, two African-American males of ages sixty-three (63) and eighty-four (84), bringing the total amount of 
fatalities to one-hundred and eight (108). 
 
The racial breakdown of COVID-19 cases in Plainfield as of Tuesday, June 16th, is as follows:  
 
Black or African American 363 
Hispanic or Latino 1399 
Asian 4 
White 60 
American Indian/Alaskan Native 1 
Other 11 
Unknown 365 
 
Total 2203, Including 1052 Females and 1151 Males 

 
Today, Governor Phil Murphy signed an executive order allowing in-person clinical, lab, and hands-on programming at institutions of 
higher education beginning on July 1, 2020.  The executive order will also allow trade and training schools to reopen on the same 
date. Health and safety protocols will continue to be enforced. To read the full executive order, please click here. 
 
Stay safe and may God continue to bless you. 
  
Creating One Plainfield, One Future 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Adrian O. Mapp, Mayor 
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Adrian O. Mapp 
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